
1 
 

 
UNI-ASIA GROUP LIMITED 

Company Registration No.:  201701284Z 
Incorporated in the Republic of Singapore 

 
 

M/V GLENGYLE INCIDENT  
 
The Board of Directors of Uni-Asia Group Limited (the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, 
the “Group”) wishes to announce the following. 
 
At approximately 22:40 hrs local time on 25 April 2025, M/V Glengyle (IMO 9727285) (“Glengyle”), a 
bulk carrier owned by Mable Bulkship S.A. (a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Group held through Uni-
Asia Shipping Limited), was involved in a collision with the container ship, KMTC Surabaya, whilst under 
pilotage and approaching Ho Chi Minh Port, Vietnam. 
 
All the crew of both vessels are reported safe, and no injuries were reported. Preliminary damage 
assessment indicates that Glengyle sustained hull damage, including damage to cargo holds no. 4 and 
no. 5 and an amount of fuel oil has been lost overboard. The Group immediately initiated its emergency 
response plan in coordination with the Vietnamese Coast Guard to mitigate any environmental impact. 
Glengyle remains safely afloat and has been moved to shallow waters as a precaution. 
 
All relevant authorities, including the Vessel Flag state, P&I club, the local coast guard and the local 
port authority have been notified and are responding to the situation.  
  
A full and thorough investigation is being conducted to determine the cause of the incident. Further 
updates will be provided as more information becomes available. 
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